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01404 851401 

cateedmonds@aol.com 

www.efpchurch.org.uk 

Reverend Cate Edmonds 

The Rectory 

Station Road 

Feniton 

EX14 3DF 

Contact details for churchwardens in Escot or Feniton 

Feniton: David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot: Judy Davis (812739) or Keith and Eve Townson (812604) 

 

Team Vicar: 

Church Wardens:           

 

Sexton: 

 

Rev Cate Edmonds, The Rectory, Station Rd, Feniton (851401) 

Mrs Babs Leach, 3 Lower Mews, Payhembury (841409) 

Mr Jim Kimber, 1 Barrow Road, Payhembury (841320) 

Mr Clive Jones, 11 Markers Park, Payhembury (841685) 

Dear Friends, 
 

Where ever does time fly? No sooner do I seem to have written one month’s letter 

then it is time to write the next. Perhaps it’s old age or something that the time seems 

to pass by so quickly. Time of course is not something we can change, we can’t add 

minutes or hours to a day even though we may wish to and we can’t take minutes or 

hours away, but what we can do is to make the most of the time that we have.  

We have many labour saving devices which should of course give us more time, but 

is that the case? I don’t think so, we just fill up that time with other things. Sometimes 

it is those mundane things which make us slow down a little and allow us some time 

to think. I will confess to you that I like laminating, now to some of you that might 

seem very strange. But I often have to laminate, that is use a special heated machine 

to cover card or paper with a plastic film to make them more durable. I get great 

delight (I am really sad) in placing items of card or paper very carefully into fine 

plastic envelopes and then equally as carefully passing them through the machine 

that heats them up and seals the plastic to the paper. Now why should I get such 

satisfaction from this? I’m not sure, but you have to be very patient as the machine 

takes the plastic envelope very carefully in one side and passes it out the other. 

Waiting for this process I find very therapeutic. Why? It means I have to stop as this 

machine slowly processes each piece. I can’t rush it, it takes its own time and I have 

to wait (not easy for someone like me who is impatient!) But when the finished item 

emerges there is a mild sense of satisfaction.   

What can I learn from this? I suppose I learn that patience pays off and taking time for 

something to be done properly is never wasted and it means I have to stop rushing 

from one thing to another. Now that reminds me of how I need to approach a very 

important activity in my life; prayer. Prayer takes time, it can’t really be rushed and we 

have to be patient to see how that prayer may be answered and time spent in prayer 

is never wasted, a time to stop and ‘just be’ in God’s presence.  I know I can’t make 

more time in a day but I know that I can make more time to ‘just be’ with God and I 

also know that when I do I am refreshed to continue the daily rush, so why not try it 

regularly and see how you feel? Don’t let time fly by without giving it a try.  
 

Every blessing, Rev Cate 
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Parishes of Feniton, Escot and Payhembury 
Church Services in November 2014 

 

Sunday 2nd
 
November, All Saints’ Day

 
 

Sunday 9th November, Remembrance Sunday 

 
 

Sunday 16th November, Second Sunday before Advent 

 
 

Thursday 20th November Payhembury 7.15pm Prayers for the 3 parishes  
 

Sunday 23rd November, Christ the King 

 
 

Sunday 30th November, St Andrew’s Day, Advent Sunday 

 
 

Sunday 7th December, Second Sunday of Advent 

Time Service Church 

4.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD) 

10.00 am 
11.00am 
6.00pm 

Storytime 
Parish Communion 
All Souls Reflection 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (Alan Steel) 

Time Service Church 

 9.00 am Remembrance Service Escot (CE) 

10.55 am Remembrance Service Feniton (JP) 

10.55 am Remembrance Service Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

9.00 am Matins Escot (TP) 

9.30 am Parish Communion Payhembury (CE) 

11.00 am 
6.00 pm 

Parish Communion 
Worship & Praise 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton 

Time Service Church 

9.00am Parish Communion Escot (CE) 

10.30 am Morning Worship  
(talk on The Children’s Society) 

Feniton (LL) 

11.00 am All Ages Service Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

 No Service Escot, Payhembury 

11.00 am Patronal Festival Holy Communion Feniton (CE) 

6.30 pm OVMC Advent Carols Ottery Parish Church 

Time Service Church 

4.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD) 

10.00 am 
11.00 am 

Storytime 
Parish Communion 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (Alan Steel) 
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Thank you from the Art Group! 
 

The Art Group would like to thank Jamie and Sue for letting us use the 

function room in the pub on Tuesday mornings. We love our Tuesdays (bit 

more gossip than art sometimes!) and because of their kindness we don't 

have to worry if not many turn up. 
 

With very best wishes to Pat and Sue on their move back to Ilfracombe. We 

also wish Jamie, Nicola and the twins all the very best 

when they make their move. 
 

We shall miss you all! 
 

PS Welcome back to Colin and Jo and thanks to them for 

allowing us to continue! 

 

Broadhembury and District Gardening Club 
 

Thursday 13 November at 7.30pm  
in Payhembury Village Hall  

 

Our speaker will be Neil Liversey, on the subject of ‘Twelve 

Month’s Colour in the Garden’. This will be followed by 

‘Questions and Answers’. The evening will conclude with a 

short talk on potatoes by Elfed Davies. There will be a raffle 

and refreshments as usual.  

               Jenny 

 

Light Up A Life For Someone Special 
 

We know that at this time of year, many people’s 

thoughts turn to those no longer with us. 

Hospiscare’s Light Up A Life campaign remembers 

departed friends and family, through our uplifting services and our Book of 

Memories where you can make your dedication. A light will then shine on our 

Christmas tree in Cathedral Green, Exeter, over the festive period. To make 

a dedication contact Paula on 01392 688020 for a form, or visit your local 

shop to pick one up or visit our website www.hospiscare.co.uk 
 

Your local Light Up A Life service will be on Wednesday 3rd December at 

either St Paul's Church, Honiton at 7pm or Ottery St Mary Parish Church at 

7.30pm. 

http://www.hospiscare.co.uk/
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Taking Care of our Older Pets 
 

Do you own a dog over 7 or a cat that is over 10 years old? 
 
Like us, as dogs and cats grow older, they are at an increased risk of 

developing common age-related diseases, such as: 
 

 Cancer 

 Kidney Disease 

 Diabetes mellitus 

 Dental disease 

 Arthritis 

 Heart disease 

 Mental confusion 

 Hyperthyroidism (cats) 
 

Animals that are developing arthritis, for example, may be more reluctant to 

jump or run and you may see changes in their normal behaviour, such as 

sleeping in unusual positions and uncharacteristic grumpiness!  

 

Other signs of illness can be increased or decreased appetite or drinking, 

weight loss or gain. Signs of disease can develop slowly over a period of 

time and sometimes go unnoticed. Early detection of these diseases mean 

steps can be taken to slow their progression and promote a good quality of 

life in old age. When diabetes and hyperthyroidism are caught early, they 

can be treated effectively for many years. Signs of kidney failure only start 

to show when 75% of the animal’s kidneys has been destroyed, so the 

earlier this is diagnosed, the more of the kidney function can be saved.   

 

If you feel that your senior pet would benefit from a check up, call your 

veterinary practice. Most practices will offer a free senior pet check up with 

a nurse, when your pet can be examined for signs of disease. Most 

practices will also offer discounted rates on blood tests and vet 

examinations to clients who have had a free check up where a problem has 

been found. Complimentary services such as physiotherapy and 

hydrotherapy can be very helpful and can help our oldies lead happier and 

more comfortable lives. 

The Vale Veterinary Group 
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Payhembury War Memorial 
 

On the 24th of June 1919 forty parishioners 

attended a meeting to consider the best way to 

commemorate the end of the 1914-18 war. It 

was decided that the first thing to do was to 

erect a memorial to those from the parish who 

had given their lives for their country. Various 

meetings followed and Messrs J Easton and 

Sons of Exeter were commissioned to make 

and erect the memorial which was to be a cross 

of rustic Blackenstone granite to stand eleven 

feet high on three octagonal steps. It was 

unveiled on the 19th of July 1921 with a service 

held in the church after which the congregation 

assembled around the memorial. The unveiling 

was performed by Cedric Drewe and the vicar 

read the names of the men inscribed on the plinth before the 

Last Post was played by buglers of the Devon Regiment and 

wreaths were laid. No-one attending the ceremony in 1921 

would have predicted that in less than 30 years more names 

would be engraved on the memorial and a second service 

and unveiling ceremony would be held on the 14th of August 

1949. Today the memorial remains a lasting tribute to the 

fallen and on Remembrance Sunday parishioners will again 

gather around the cross to honour those lost in war.  
 

With thanks to Gerald and Shirley Evans for the photo of the 

order of service sheet from the 1921 memorial unveiling.      

 

Harvest Festival 
   

A big thank you to all the ladies who decorated the 

church so beautifully and to those who gave produce. 

The service was followed by a ploughman’s lunch in 

the hall and about seventy people attended. It was 

very jolly and over £200 was raised for the church. 

On the Monday morning, the produce was delivered 

to about fifteen households and thank you to 

everybody who helped with the distribution.   
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HEALTH SERVICES IN 
DEVON ARE CHANGING 

 

The Devon Clinical Commissioning 

Group (CCG) are proposing changes to 

local community healthcare services. 

These proposals are available to read at 

www.newdevonccg.nhs.uk. The CCG 

are keen to hear what people think 

about the changes proposed. Several 

meetings have been held and more 

have been arranged: 
 

Thursday 6 November 6pm-8pm, 

Ottery St Mary Football Club 
 

Tuesday 11 November 6pm-8pm, 

Stowford Community Centre 
 

In addition there are also a series of 

drop-in sessions: 
 

Tuesday 11 November 2pm-4pm, 

Branscombe Village Hall 
 

Wednesday 12 November 10am-12pm 

Sidbury Village Hall 
 

For more information or to register for 

one of the above events, contact Christy 

Thurlow on Christy.thurlow@nhs.net  

or 01392 356117 

 

Confirmation 
 

We are 

privileged to be 

hosting the 

Confirmation 

service on  
 

Sunday 16th November at 4pm  
 

This will be followed by tea in the 

village hall. Any donations of cakes 

or scones would be gratefully 

received. Ring Babs on 841409 if 

you can make some or can help on 

the day. There will be a lot of people 

attending. Thank you. 

The next meeting of Payhembury 

Parish Council will be held on 

Wednesday 12th November 2014  

at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 

 

2014 marks the hundredth anniversary of the 

outbreak of the First World War. Devon 

Remembers is a four year project to look at the 

effect of the War on the people of Devon.  
 

More than 11,000 Devon men and women died in the First World War. To 

pay tribute to the sacrifices made by local people and to recognise the 

enormous contribution made by Devon residents, there will be a range of 

events and activities across the county looking at life before the war, the war 

years at home and in combat, and the changes to daily life after 1918. 
 

To find out more about these events visit www.devonremembers.info 

mailto:Christy.thurlow@nhs.net
http://www.devonremembers.info/events/
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Beginners Pilates 
Anyone??? 

 

Anyone interested in starting a 

beginners Pilates class on a 

Thursday daytime, please 

contact Sue Holmes on 01404 

841672 or sueh.physio@btinternet.com.   
 

It is a physiotherapy based Pilates class 

aimed at gentle muscle strengthening, 

stretching, balance and relaxation exercises. 

This will benefit your posture, balance and 

general well-being. 
 

I can guide you through the right exercises 

for your pain or problem within a small group 

based class. 

 

T 
hank 
You! 

 
The Parish 

Paper committee would 
like to thank the shop, 

and all who bought raffle 
tickets, for their donation 
which will go towards our 
printing costs this year. 
This will help us ensure 
that every household in 
the parish continues to 
receive a copy of the 
paper free of charge. 

William Garvey, furniture 

designers & makers, of Upton,  

are delighted to sponsor  

Payhembury Parish Paper 

 

Work has begun on this wall in the 

churchyard. Hopefully by the new 

year, it will be all completed and 

looking good! 

CUP  OF  TEA  AND  BINGO 
 

Our next get-together will be on 
 

Wednesday 5th November 2014 
in the Parish Hall from 2.15pm 

 

Lovely to see a new player last month – hope, still, that a few more folk will 
join us and that we will see our regulars and, perhaps, another new face or 

two next time? 
 

Look forward to seeing you on the 5th………. Louise and Joy 
 

P.S. Our meeting may be on November 5th but please no damp squibs, Miss 
Catherine Wheels, sparklers or bangers – however a few more ‘guys’ would 

be welcome!!! 
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Nature Notes 
Observations from October 

 

Hello everyone 
  

Well, the weather has definitely taken a big turn for the worse recently - it’s 

more like mid November than October! However, as the weather deteriorates 

we often see more birds in the garden. They seem to know when the bad 

weather is coming, so they feed up on the goodies we provide for them. 

  

In our garden, we've had lots of goldies, chaffinches and 

tits - mainly great and blue tits, but also cole and long 

tailed tits flitting about. The latter come in gangs and 

pass through. We saw a green woodpecker the other 

day. We sometimes hear its cackle but don't see it. 

Martin tells me he saw a flock of swallows and martins 

recently. This is very late in the year for them, but they 

often have a late brood (their third brood!) particularly 

when the weather is good, which it was in September. 

  

Down at Tuck Mill, they tell me that they see a kingfisher 

regularly, sitting on their wall and diving into the stream to catch small fish - 

how super! 

  

We went to visit friends in Salcombe in September, 

on a lovely sunny day, which brought out the 

butterflies. We saw several good ones, including 

blues and some clouded yellows, which come over 

from the continent in late summer. I don't know 

why they are called ‘clouded’, because they are 

bright yellow, with black tips to their wings. 

  

I understand that there is a move to name a bird species 

as Britain's national bird. Many countries have their 

national bird, such as the blue crane in South Africa and 

the resplendent quetzal in Guatemala (name 

dropping!) but we don't have one. I think ours should be 

the robin - don't you?  
          
              Alan Jones 
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Every Second Wednesday at 
9.15am in St Mary’s Church, 
Payhembury. Stories, craft, 

prayers and singing for toddlers  
and their carers.  

For more information call Becky 
on 841825 

  

 

The future of the youth 
club is in your hands 

 

New play leader and committee required. 

If you can help please come along to a 

meeting on  

 

Friday 7th November at 8pm  

 in Payhembury Village Hall  

Payhembury Spring Bulb  
and Flower Show 

 

I hope you have all had a look at the 
schedules for next year’s show. I 
went to Otter Nurseries with Joy last 
week and we found all the bulbs 
needed for the growing classes. 
Now is the time to plant your 
hyacinths and 
daffodils ready to 
compete in next 
year’s show. 
Happy planting… 

 

Jane Wood 

 

We would like to thank all who came to our coffee 

morning and gave donations and raffle prizes. A 

special thanks to Louise, Pat, Beryl and Fred for 

their help. Together we raised £369.50. It was so 

nice to see the village joining us to support such a 

worthy cause. Thank you all so much.  
 

Brian and Pat Salter 
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Hi friends 
 

Can you see what I’m up to? I love this time of 
year as I love playing conkers. Well, you might 
think that we mice are far too small to play 
conkers but we don’t play it like you humans do, 
with horse chestnuts drilled with a hole and a 
piece of string tied through, no we have our own 
special way, which we think is great. First of all 

we find a horse chestnut tree, they do look lovely when the blossom is 
out, but then we know that good conkers will form. When the wind 
blows the chestnuts fall off and we mice then push them into the 
hedge for safety so no one can see us, then we climb on top and start 
gnawing away at the shell. If we are lucky some will burst open. Then 
we push and pull and get the lovely rich brown shiny conker out. When 
we have got enough, say about six, we line them up and then climb on 
top of them, the challenge is to run up and down the line of conkers as 
fast as you can without falling off or moving the conkers. It’s not as 
easy as you may think. I have to say, Parchina is very good at this as 
she is able to dash up and down the line of conkers many times. I 
think her record is 16 and the conkers never move. I can manage 
about 12 times but then my legs get tired and I slow down a bit and 
the conkers then start to roll. Last year I fell off and badly bruised 
my nose, but it was good fun. So if you see any conkers in a line, you 
will know we mice have been playing conkers! I have to say we have 
played a lot this month as the conkers have been good and it’s been 
very quiet in church all except for little Sarah Baker’s christening 
which was great fun. Well, must dash as  we might just have time for 
another game before bedtime. Jolly conkering!  
 

Parchie and Parchina 

 

 

Payhembury Tennis Club would like to thank David Curran and 

the shop committee for their kind donation from the weekly raffle. 

We are so pleased and very grateful that thanks to this, in the 

new year, we will be able to fix the tennis net. 
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Payhembury Weather    
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 

 

Rainfall: September was the driest month since records began over 

the UK but Payhembury had one downpour on 19 September when half 

the month’s rain fell. October is shaping up to be a wet month however as 

depressions start to come across the country.  
 

Temperatures: September and so far in October it has been 

exceptionally warm (September in top five warmest for UK) continuing the 

warm theme for the year.  
 

Weather elsewhere: It’s the peak of the hurricane season and Gonzalo is 

heading for Bermuda as I write this. Typhoon Vongphong hit Japan on 

Monday 12 October causing chaos. Montpellier in southern France had 

half a year’s rainfall in a few hours resulting in flash floods on 30 

September. 

 
Roger Saunders 

Follow me on twitter at @sat_metman 

 
Payhembury Monthly Temperatures deg C 

 

Sep/Oct 14 
1960-90 
Climate 

Measured 
averages 

Warmer or colder 
than average? 

Max Temp 17.7/14.5 22.2/17.3 Warmer 

Min Temp 9.8/7.6 11.4/9.1 Warmer 

Mean Temp 13.7/11.0 16.8/13.2 Warmer 

Temp Range 7.9/6.9 10.8/8.2   

        

Highest Max 26/23 25.2/22.0 18 September 2014 

Lowest Min 0/-3 5.5/4.0 5 October 2014 

Lowest Max 9/7 19.4/11.0 13 October 2014 

Highest Min 17/15 15.9/12.8 18 September 2014 

Payhembury              Rainfall mm                                        Date of max 

September 14 67 31 19 September 2014 

October 14 38 46 4 October 2014 
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Mobile Library 
 

Wednesday November 26th  

from 11.25-11.45am 

in the Parish Hall Car Park at Payhembury 

 

Joining is free. You can take books out straightaway. There are no fines on 

books borrowed from the mobile library. All vehicles have lift access for people 

with disabilities. The vans are also fitted with hearing loops.  
 

You’ll find a wide selection of books, both fiction and non-fiction, DVDs and 

children’s books. Large print books are available and you can hire audio books. 

There is also a Baby Book Crawl scheme.  
 

www.devon.gov.uk/yourmobilelibrary 

0845 155 1001 

Churchyard Clean Up! 
  

Saturday 22nd November from 10am-12pm 
 

We will hold another clean up, just in case the grass is 

still growing, and there is always other work to be 

done anyway. If you could spare a couple of hours it 

would be much appreciated. 

       Babs Leach 

Clarets’ Corner 
 

We are not having the best of luck in the premier league at 

the moment what with a draw and two defeats but as I have 

said before keep the faith! I was going through the village on 

a Saturday morning last month when I came across the 

parish council members and helpers clearing up waterloo 

plot and what a good job they have done! But when I came through on 

Monday morning I said to myself where has the TELEPHONE BOX gone?!! 

Over the years many people have stopped and asked me directions and the 

telephone box has always been a focal point but I have been assured by Di 

Somers of the parish council that it`s been taken away to be refurbished as it 

has listed status. It just wouldn’t be the same without it.  

See you around the village and UP THE CLARETS!!        MARTY 
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HOST is looking for kind, friendly, 

hospitable people of all ages whose 

imaginations are caught by the idea 

of welcoming an international 

student at university here, far from 

his or her own family, to their home. 

This could be for a day, a weekend 

or at Christmas, and you don’t need 

to live near a university, as students 

will travel for the privilege of meeting 

you, learning about real life in this 

country, and sharing their own 

culture. HOST is a voluntary activity 

which makes ambassadors for 

international goodwill of us all. 

Please see www.hostuk.org or call 

regional organiser 

Duncan Smith on 

01392 873354. 

 

Girls’ 

Night 

Out  

 
 

 

Tuesday 18th November  

at 8pm in The Six Bells 
 

 

Looking forward to seeing you all 

there ladies! All ages welcome and 

I shall be taking names for our 

Christmas dinner on December 9th  

- venue to be decided!            
     

     Babs 

 

Parish Coffee Morning 
 

Lin and John certainly kept us entertained at the coffee 

morning in September! Not only was it most interesting to 

see the transformation of ‘Wheatcroft’ inside and out but 

thanks to John’s ingenuity we were able to enjoy the 

sound of church bells ringing whilst we were there as well. 

Very many thanks to them both for their kind hospitality.  

 

Our next coffee morning will be held on Wednesday 19th November, by 

kind invitation of Margaret and Alan Jones at Llanelen, 2 Warren Close, at 

the usual time of 11am where again we can be assured of a warm welcome.  

 

For information about the coffee mornings, or if anyone would like a lift, 

please contact me on 841828. All contributions from the coffee mornings go 

to church funds.  
 

            Marjorie Wright 

http://www.hostuk.org/
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Feniton and Payhembury Mothers’ Union 
 

A report on the October meeting will be given next month. 
 

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 19th November at 

the usual time of 2.30pm at Gosford Pines, the home of 

our treasurer, Judy Davis.  
 

      Marjorie Wright (Hon. Secretary)  

 

TEA AND CAKES 
 

SATURDAY 1
st

 NOVEMBER 
 

In the Parish Hall 
10.00am – 11.30am 

 
Please come along and enjoy a 

cup of tea or coffee  
with some delicious homemade 

cake and good company 

 
In aid of 

Nystagmus 
Network 

 
 

VOLUNTEER HELP IN THE 
OFFICE FOR OTTERY 

HELP SCHEME 
(Based at Coleridge Medical 

Centre) 
 

Often busy dealing with telephones  

and administration, we seek help for  

up to four hours on a Monday,  

Tuesday or Friday. 
 

Go to www.otteryhelpscheme.org.uk 

for details and application form.  
 

Informal enquiries on 01404 816700 

or to info@otteryhelpscheme.org.uk. 

Soup Lunch 
 

This was held in church on Monday 13th October. 

Many people came to enjoy homemade soup and tea 

and cakes. A good way to spend a dreary Monday! 

There was also a delivery service of soup around the 

village! A sincere thanks to everyone who helped. The 

next soup lunch will be on Monday 10th November 

from 12 to 2pm in church. Look forward to seeing you.  
 

        Babs 

http://www.otteryhelpscheme.org.uk
mailto:info@otteryhelpscheme.org.uk
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County Council Surveys 
 

The County Council is undertaking some consultations on how to save 

money. There is a consultation on highways which covers matters such as 

salting roads, cutting grass (the parts which Devon County Council cut not 

the local ones cut by the Parish Council), weed killing and general highways 

maintenance which includes potholes: 
 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/highwaysbudget (closing date 5th December) 
 

Another is about waste management: 
 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/wastebudget (closing date 19th November) 

 

The Children’s Society  

Box Collection 
  

This year between the parishes of Feniton and Payhembury the grand total 

of £511.04 has been collected. Can I express my sincere thanks to all those 

who have contributed to this cause especially as there are so many calls on 

giving to charity. We have had everything from pennies to pounds as well as 

cheques, it all mounts up, so well done! 

 

Should anyone reading this report feel they can have a box in which to put 

odd change please contact me on 850699 and I will arrange for one to be 

delivered to you. Nobody is judged on the amount that is in the box at the 

end of next year because every penny counts. Thank you again. 

Sheila Lanning 

Voyage of the Viqueens 
 

Friday 28th and Saturday 29th November  
at 7.30pm at The Beehive Centre, Honiton 

 

Fancy a Bit of Norse Play? Then get down to the local, 

original Viking musical comedy first performed in Payhembury and now 

taking Honiton by storm. 

Book online at www.beehivehoniton.co.uk or call 01404 384050. Adults £8, 

concessions £6. In support of Parkinson’s UK. 
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PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES 
 

Please contact Jo Vincent on 01404 841554 for details and to book  

(Please telephone before 6pm)  

 

PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 
Opening hours and contact details 

  

Tel: 01404 841856 or info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk 
 

Monday to Friday 8am to 7pm             Saturday 8am to 1pm 

Sunday 8am to 12pm 

INFORMATION PAGE 
 

Non urgent police contact 101  
 

Honiton Hospital   01404 540540 (Minor Injury Unit 8am-10pm)  
RD&E Hospital Exeter  01392 411611 
Ottery St Mary Hospital  01404 816000 (MIU Mon-Fri 8am-1pm)  
 

Your Parish Council 
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 

Di Somers   01884 277390 Robert Leach   01404 841409 
Mark Disney  01404 841353 Keith Williams   01404 841772 
Clive Fowler  01404 841646 Jon Scarle    01404 841466 
Clare Doble 01404 841758 Sue Morris, Parish Clerk 01404 850094 

 

Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0345) 
General Enquiries 155 1015  Registrars  155 1002 
Roads and Transport  155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability Information 155 1005  Children/Families155 1013 
 

Emergencies 
Social Care     0345 600 0388     
Highways      01392 383329   
Animal Welfare, Petrol, Explosives 01392 499499 
 

Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395) 
Switchboard   516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 578237 Environmental Health 517456 
Dog/Pest Control   571517 Council Tax/Benefits 517446 
Missed Bins/Recycling  571515 Car Park Fines  571643 
Bus Passes   571500 Planning Matters    517475 
 

County Councillor  Paul Diviani 01404 861616 
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MONDAY Apple Pips  
Pre-school 
Youth Groups 

9.30-11.30am 
9.00-12.30pm 
5.30-8.30pm 

TUESDAY Pre-school 
Musical Moments 
Pilates 

9.00-12.30pm 
10.15-11.30am 
7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pre-school 
Pilates  
Short Mat Bowling 

9.00-12.30pm 
9.15-10.15 & 10.30-11.15am, Men 
7.30-10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pre-school 9.00-12.30pm 

FRIDAY Pre-school 9.00-12.30pm 

CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER 2014 

Sat 1st Tea and Cakes, Parish Hall, 10-11.30am 

Churchyard Clean Up, 10am-12pm 

Sun 2nd Morning Worship, 11am  

Wed 5th  Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm 

Fri 7th Youth Club Meeting, Payhembury Village Hall, 8pm 

Sun 9th Remembrance Service, 10.55am 

Mon 10th Soup Lunch in the Church, 12-2pm 

Wed 12th Payhembury Parish Council Meeting, Parish Hall, 7.30pm 

Thurs 13th  Gardening Club, Payhembury Village Hall, 7.30pm 

Sun 16th Parish Communion, 9.30am 

Confirmation, 4pm 

Tues 18th PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4pm 

Girls’ Night Out, The Six Bells, 8pm 

Wed 19th   Parish Coffee Morning, 2 Warren Close, 11am 

Mothers’ Union Meeting, Gosford Pines, 2.30pm 

Thurs 20th Prayers for the Three Parishes, 7.15pm 

Sat 22nd Churchyard Clean Up, 10am-12pm 

Sun 23rd All Ages Service, 11am 

Wed 26th Mobile Library, Parish Hall Car Park, 11.25-11.45am 

Early December dates:   Wed 3rd: Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall 2.15pm 

                                        Sun 7th: Morning Worship, 11am 

Church Flowers:  November 8th & 15th Mrs P Fowler 

                             November 22nd & 29th Mrs L Granger  

                             November 30th Advent No Flowers  

 REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 

Editorial Team: Claire McMurtrie (841559), Kate Duggan (849159), Marian Edwards (841041) 
 

Payhembury Village Website:  www.payhembury.org.uk 


